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ALL ARE WELCOMED TO OUR PARISH! 

We are so pleased that you chose to celebrate with us this weekend. We warmly 
invite you to active participation in our liturgical celebration. Please feel free to 
approach one of our Ministers of Hospitality if you are in need of any assistance. No 
matter what your present status in the Catholic Church, your current family or 
marital situation, your past or present religious affiliation; no matter what your 
personal history, age, background, sexual orientation, gender, race, or color; no 
matter what your self -image or self-esteem: YOU are invited, welcomed, accepted, 
loved, and respected at St. Catherine of Siena Church in Ithaca, New York. 

The mission of St. Catherine of Siena Parish 
is to inspire, engage, and nurture our community through 

worship, witness, and service. 

La misión de la parroquia de Sta. Catalina es  

inspirar, cuidar y motivar la participación de nuestra 
comunidad a través del culto, testimonio y servicio. 

PARISH MISSION STATEMENT 

St. Catherine of Siena Church is a Tompkins County Living Wage Employer 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

DISCOVERING CHRIST 
 

This past weekend, nineteen members of our parish participated in the National Catholic Youth Conference, 
where we heard keynotes and went to workshops designed to help us know how much God loves us, to 
recognize Jesusõ power to save and transform our lives, and to see how the Holy Spirit is working within us and 
around us every day. Each of us returned feeling more connected to God and our Catholic faith and renewed in 
our relationship with Jesus.  

This experience made me wonder how many people have never 
felt what we heard and felt this weekend. I wonder what it would 
be like if everyone experienced Godõs loving presence in their 
livesñif you really knew how loved you are by God and felt it in 
the depth of your bones. I wonder how many people know about 
Jesus but donõt really know Him. Imagine if we all really knew 
Jesus and had an encounter with Jesus that pierced our hearts. I 
wonder how many have never felt the Holy Spirit work within 
their lives. As I asked these questions of myself, I was thankful that 
St. Catherineõs is committed to providing an opportunity to build 
ourselves up as a community of people who know the Good News 
in our hearts and live it in our lives.  

Beginning at the end of January and continuing through Lent, St. 
Catherineõs will be hosting a program called Discovering Christ. The 
goal of Discovering Christ is to help us enter into or renew a personal relationship with Jesus Christ, experience 
the love of God, and be empowered by the Holy Spirit to live as Godõs children.  

Discovering Christ will take place on Tuesday nights from 6 ð8:30 p.m. from January 30ðMarch 13, and will 
include a retreat on Saturday, March 3, from 9 a.m.ð4 p.m. Each Tuesday night will include a delicious dinner, a 
dynamic presentation (via video), and a discussion with a group at your table. There is no cost to you, other than 
being willing to block these days in your calendar to strengthen your faith.  

Discovering Christ is for anyone in our parish, but it is also for all those who are not coming to church, not quite 
sure where God fits into their lives, or are seeking something more. We encourage you to think of those people in 
your own life who might be open to hearing good news ñin fact, hearing the Good News that come to us from 
Jesusñand invite them to participate.  

We are telling you about this program now because calendars fill up quickly, and we want to give you and those 
you invite the best opportunity to be a part of it. We hope you will risk saying yes to this invitation. ñAnn Marie 

November 26, 2017ðOur Lord Jesus Christ, King of the Universe 

 



MINISTRY TEAM 
Pastor 
Rev. Joseph Marcoux, fr.joseph.marcoux@dor.org 
 

Pastoral Associate 
Ann Marie Eckert, ann.marie.eckert@dor.org 
 

Director of Liturgical Music  
Sherry Scanza, sherry.scanza@dor.org 
 

Coordinator of Faith Formation  
Ashley Blank, ashley.blank@dor.org 
 

Coordinator of Volunteer Ministry  
Patricia Sipple, patricia.sipple@dor.org 
 

Communications Coordinator  
Jane Bonassar, jane.bonassar@dor.org 
 

Director of Finance & Administration  
TBA 
 

Organist  
Dr. Mary Holzhauer  
 

Administrative Assistant  
June Haynor, june.haynor@dor.org 
 

Maintenance Technician  
Craig Murray, craig.murray@dor.org 
 

Housekeeper  
Diane Tordel  
 

TRUSTEES 
Bob Pochily, Kristin Campagnolo  
 

COUNCIL CHAIRS 
Pastoral Council : Joseph Babcock 
Finance Council : Joe Kiely 
 

NEW PARISHIONERS 
Welcome to our parish community! Registration packets 
are available at all Church entrances and at the office.  
 

STEWARDSHIP 
Our Sister Parish  
We enjoy an ongoing exchange of people and prayer with 
St. Anthonyõs in the Dominican Republic. Donations to 
the òloose change bowlsó located at each Church entrance 
provide meals and education for over 200 children at the 
parish daycare center.  
 

Almsgiving  
10% or more of all donations we receive go to the poor 
and needy. 
 

Clothing for the Needy  
Clean used clothing in good condition accepted 24/7 at 
the shed adjacent to the parking lot. 

MASS SCHEDULE 
Weekend Mass Schedule  
Saturday: 5 p.m. 
Sunday: 9 & 11:30 a.m. 
Mass in Spanish: 4th Sunday of the month, 5:30 p.m. 
 

Daily Mass Schedule  
Monday: 5:30 p.m. 
Tuesday, Wednesday, Friday: 9 a.m. 
Brookdale Senior Living: 4th Tuesday of the month, 10:15 a.m. 
 

Accommodations:  
Gluten-reduced hosts are available; notify a staff member. 
Personal listening receivers are available from the Sacristy. 
 

SACRAMENTS 
Reconciliation  
Saturday at 4 p.m. or by appointment  
 

Infant Baptisms  
Weõre so happy about the new addition to your family. 
Parents participate in a preparation program prior to baptism. 
Please contact the office three months prior to the baptism.  
 

Marriage  
Congratulations on your engagement! As with the other 
sacraments, prior preparation is necessary. Please contact the 
office at least six months before the wedding.  
 

Anointing of the Sick/Visitation  
Please contact the office for arrangements for individual 
anointing or for a visitation to someone who is sick or 
homebound. For emergencies after hours, please call Fr. Joe at 
585-747-3649. Families should alert the Parish Office when 
family members are in the hospital. Hospitals are no longer 
able to provide parishes with this information. If you would 
like to have someone prayed for at Mass and/or added to the 
Prayer Corner in the bulletin, we invite you to call the Parish 
Office at 257-2493.  
 

Rite of Christian Initiation for Adults (R.C.I.A.)  
For information on becoming Catholic, or questions about the 
Catholic faith, contact Ann Marie Eckert.  
 

Holy Orders  
For information about vocations, contact Carol Dady with the 
Diocesan Office of Vocation Awareness at 585-461-2890 or 
vocations@dor.org. 
 

PRAYER OPPORTUNITIES 
Eucharistic Adoration  
Wednesdays at 7 p.m. & Fridays at 9:30 a.m. in the Church 
 

Rosary 
Fridays at 5 p.m. in the Church 
 

Prayer Groups  
Centering Prayer and Ignatian Prayer Groups meet 
throughout the month. Small Christian Communities also 
meet weekly. For more information, call Ann Marie Eckert.  

St. Catherine of Siena Parish 
309 Siena Drive, Ithaca, New York 14850 

607-257-2493 

www.stcathofsiena.org  /  www.facebook/stcatherinesithaca 

Office Hours: MondayïFriday 9 a.m.ï4 p.m. (closed for lunch from 1ï2 p.m.) 
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SCRIPTURE READINGS 
 

Today 
Ez 34:11-12, 15-17; Ps 23:1-2, 2-3, 5-6; 1 
Cor 15:20-26, 28; Mt 25:31-46 
 

Next Sunday 
Is 63:16b-17, 19b; 64:2-7; Ps 80:2-3, 15-
16, 18-19; 1 Cor 1:3-9; Mk 13:33-37 
 

òõAmen, I say to you, whatever you did for one of the 
least brothers of mine, you did for me.õó (Mt 25:40) 

Friday, December 1 
9:00 a.m. MASS: Our Godchildren by Jeff & Jane Doyle 
9:30 a.m. Strength Training 
9:30 a.m. Eucharistic Adoration 
10:30 a.m. Benediction 
5:00 p.m. Praying the Rosary 
Saturday, December 2 
9:00 a.m. AA 
10:00 a.m. Wreath Decorating 
4:00 p.m. Sacrament of Reconciliation 
5:00 p.m. MASS: Our Parishioners 
Sunday, December 3 
9:00 a.m. MASS: Joan Crosley by Mary Crosley and Edward 
 Steh by the Steh Family 
9:15 a.m. Childrenõs Liturgy of the Word 
10:15 a.m. Childrenõs Faith Formation 
10:15 a.m. Life and Faith Session: The Incarnation 
11:30 a.m. MASS: Edward R. Smith by Mary Lou Bailey-Smith  
4:00 p.m. Middle School/High School Youth Group  
 

    WHATôS HAPPENINGðNOVEMBER 27ïDECEMBER 3 

Monday, November 27 
5:30 p.m. MASS: Joseph Younk by Bonita & Ben Davis & Family 
6:00 p.m. Movie Night  
Tuesday, November 28 
9:30 a.m. Pietra Fitness 
10:15 a.m. BROOKDALE  MASS 
5:30 p.m. Boy Scouts 
6:00 p.m. First Reconciliation Class 
7:00 p.m. Prayer Shawl 
Wednesday, November 29 
9:00 A.M . MASS: Gordon Campbell by Linda Benson 
7:00 p.m. Eucharistic Adoration  
7:30 p.m. R.C.I.A. 
Thursday, November 30 
9:30 a.m. Meeting Christ in Prayer 
9:30 a.m. Pietra Fitness 
4:00 p.m. Youth Choir 
7:30 p.m. Adult Choir  
 
 

STEWARDSHIP OF TREASURE 
Offertory Income ñNovember 19, 2017 

Regular Mass Collections:      $6,668 
EFT/SecureGive Collections1:          $7,358 
Mail -In/Drop -Off Collections 1:         $985 
 

Total Regular Weekly Collections:    $15,011 
Average Weekly Budget 2:     $12,350 
 

Weekly Operating Surplus (Shortfall) 3: $2,661 
Gifts and Donations Received 4:     $0 
 

YTD Operating Surplus (Shortfall) 5,7,8: reconciliation  

      pending 
YTD Capital Budget Surplus (Shortfall) 6,7,8: reconciliation  

      pending 
 

Dominican Republic Bowls:    $153 
 

1 Variability in these values due to inclusion of collections that are bi -
weekly, monthly  

2 83% of Planned Operational Expenses are funded by Regular Weekly 
Collections 

3 Weekly surplus (shortfall) in funds for average weekly budgeted 
expenses 

4 Excluded from this number are capital contributions, extraordinary 
gifts, bequests 

5 Year-to-date operating surplus (shortfall) in funding for budgeted/
unbudgeted expenses and adjustments for unplanned shortfalls in 
other revenue sources 

6 Year-to-date surplus (shortfall) in funding for repairs/improvement to 
capital/infrastructure  

7 YTD values are always from the most recently reconciled month. 
8 Fiscal  Year  7/1/16ñ6/30/17  

PRAYER CORNER 
 

Please hold in prayer those who are sick: 
Helen Ford, Manuel Posso, Tom Robinson, 
Sandra Connolly, Stephen Shululu, Lisa Hens, 
Victor Mancini, Bob Orrange, Diane Gravani, 
Maria Ryan, Mike Billing, Phyllis Murphy, Art 
Shanahan, Don Colucci, Frank A. Carollo Sr., 
Dageiry Custodio, Colin Hayward-Toland, and 
David Hyatt. 



 

 

Parish-Wide Opportunities  
 

GIVING TREE ï GIFTS DUE NEXT WEEK 
Please remember that your gifts for the Giving Tree 
are due back next weekend! If you havenõt done so 
yet, enjoy purchasing the gift(s) for your giving tree 
person or agency and return them to us by Sunday, 

December 3. If you have questions, please contact our 
Giving Tree Coordinator, Kathleen Murphy, at 
kmurphypa@yahoo.com.   
 

CHURCH DECORATING 
We are looking for a few good people (and ladders) to 
help put up the garland for the Advent season on 
Saturday, December 2, from 10 a.m.ð12 p.m. A team 
of 6ð8 people would be perfect, and this is a job for 
youth and adults. If you can help, please contact Ann 
Marie at ann.marie.eckert@dor.org.  
 

PARISH PHOTO DIRECTORIES 
If you were not able to take part in the Parish Photo 
Directory but would like a copy, we have some copies 
available for sale. They are $10 each and are available 
from the Parish Center and after Masses for the next 
couple of weekends. Exact change is greatly 
appreciated! First come, first served.  
 

FOOD PANTRYðLETôS GET IT 
REPLENISHED!  
There are only a few short weeks between 
Thanksgiving and Christmas, and many families will 
be relying on the Food Pantry to help them with their 
holiday dinner and their regular food needs. Please 
consider adding some food to your grocery cart each 
week and bringing it to St. Catherineõs for 
distribution through the Food Pantry at Salvation 
Army that is supported by ACTS (Area 
Congregations Together), of which we are a part. 
Donations should be brought to the Baptismal Font 
area of the Church, near the door to the walkway that 
leads to the Parish Center.  
 

ADVENT RECONCILIATION SERVICES 
You are welcome to take advantage of Reconciliation 
Services held at the parishes of Tompkins County 
throughout Advent:  
¶ December 2 at 10:30 a.m.: Immaculate Conception  
¶ December 6 at 6 p.m.: St. Anthonyõs 
¶ December 9 at 10 a.m.: St. Catherineõs (First 

Reconciliation) 
¶ December 16 at 10:30 a.m.: St. Catherineõs 
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WREATHS AND POINSETTIAS 
All orders for wreaths and poinsettias must be turned 
in by noon this Monday, November 27 . Parishioners 
who put in orders can pick up their wreaths and 
poinsettias at the Parish Center after each Mass on 
December 2/3 and 9/10. Wreaths come in two sizes 
and will be decorated with pinecones and a bow. We 
will also be selling 6" red poinsettias from Michaleenõs. 

STEWARDSHIP CORNERðCATHOLIC 
MINISTRIES APPEAL 
So far, 85 parishioners have pledged a total of 
$21,235 toward our goal of  $51,182 for the Catholic 
Ministries Appeal. Thatõs 41.5 percent of our goal! 
Please prayerfully consider giving to the CMA.  
 
 

FROM THE PASTORAL COUNCIL 
The Pastoral Council would like to thank:  
¶ P&C Fresh for providing turkeys for our 

Thanksgiving dinner.  
¶ Ciao, Boatyard, Flower Fashions, Triphammer 

Wines and Spirits, and Benjamin Peters for 
their participation in our recent fundraising 
efforts.   

¶ Margaret DeGaetano and Diane Duthie for 
selling their photographs to fundraise for the 
new sound system.  

¶ The Square Dance Committee. 
¶ All parishioners who donated to fund the new 

sound system.  
¶ Bishop Clark and Fr. Dan McMullin for 

covering for Fr. Joe in his absence.  
¶ Ruth Marchetti and Catholic Charities for 

conducting the Poverty Simulation.  
¶ All Ithaca MobilePack coordinators and 

volunteers.  

mailto:kmurphypa@yahoo.com
mailto:ann.marie.eckert@dor.org


 

 

Adult Faith Opportunities  
 

LIFE AND FAITH SESSIONS 
Next weekõs Life and Faith Session will focus on the 
IncarnationñGod becoming Man. The session will use 
a DVD of Fr. Michael Himes, who delves into this key 
element of who God isña God willing to become one 
of us to show us the way. All are invited! It will be 
held in the Conference Room between Masses, from 
10:15ð11:15 a.m. Coffee and donuts will be served.  
 

MOVIE NIGHTðLION 
Join us on Monday, November 27, for the movie Lion. 
It is the story of five -year-old Saroo, 
who gets lost on a train that takes 
him thousands of miles across India, 
away from home. Twenty -five years 
later, he sets out to find his lost 
family and finally return to his first 
home. The movie will begin at 6:30 
p.m., dinner is served at 6 p.m., and 
Mass is at 5:30 p.m. You are welcome 
to be a part of any of these! A donation for dinner is 
appreciated.  

 

Faith Formation News  
 

ñIN THE LOOPò WITH HSYM 
This Sunday, November 26, High School Youth 
Ministry will not gather due to Thanksgiving break.  
We will resume sessions on December 3 for Youth 
Trivia Night.  On Trivia Night, we will have pizza, 
and the youth are welcome to invite a friend to join us 
for this social event. Friends do not need to be 
Catholic. This is a combined session with Middle 
School Youth Ministry.  We hope to see them all there! 
 

ñCONFIRMED IN FAITHò IN MSYM 
Middle School Youth Ministry will not gather this 
Sunday, November 26, due to Thanksgiving break.  
We will resume sessions on December 3 for Youth 
Trivia Night.  On Trivia Night, we will have pizza, 
and the youth are welcome to invite a friend to join us 
for this social event. Friends do not need to be 
Catholic.  This will be a combined session with High 
School Youth Ministry.  We hope to see them all there! 

 
NO SESSIONS ON NOVEMBER 26 
Our faith formation classes will not gather this 
Sunday, November 26, due to Thanksgiving weekend. 
The sessions (CLOW, CFF, MSYM, and HSYM) will all 
resume on Sunday, December 3. 

CHRISTMAS CHOIRS 
Christmas is fast approaching, and planning for the 
2017 Christmas Masses is under way.  The youth and 
adult choirs will begin rehearsing Christmas music 
immediately after Thanksgiving. Youth Christmas 
Choir rehearsals will begin on Thursday, November 

30, at 4 p.m. The Youth Choir sings at the 4 p.m. 
Family Mass on Christmas Eve. The Adult Christmas 
Choir rehearsals will begin on the same day, 
Thursday, November 30, at 7:15 p.m. The Adult 
Choir sings at the 11 p.m. Mass on Christmas Eve. If 
you like to sing and would be interested in joining the 
youth or adult choir on Christmas Eve, please speak 
with Sherry Scanza after Mass or email 
sherry.scanza@dor.org or sherry.scanza@gmail.com. 
We hope you will join us!  
 

CATHOLIC SCHOOLS OPPORTUNITY  
St. Maryõs School (pre-K through 6th) in Cortland and 
Seton Catholic Central (7thð12th) in Binghamton are 
exploring a pathway for students in the Ithaca area to 
receive a Catholic education. They are planning to 
transport students from Ithaca to Cortland for 
elementary school and then to Seton for junior/senior 
high school. Interested families should  contact the 
Catholic Schools of Broome County Office of 
Admissions at  607-231-4149. A list of interested 
families is being compiled, and an informational 
meeting will be scheduled based on possibilities. The 
possibility of tuition assistance will be discussed.  
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RESPONSES FROM THE PASTORAL 
COUNCIL 
Thank you for the suggestions the Pastoral 
Council has received! The Council will be 
responding to all suggestions in the bulletin. Here 
are this weekõs responses: 
 

Suggestion: òAnnual blessing of the animals could 
be opened to the greater community (invite other 
priests in the area to participate) and it can be a 
fundraiser for SPCA.ó  
 

Response: This is an excellent idea! One of our 
Pastoral Council members is on the Board of the 
SPCA and will look into how this can be leveraged 
as a fundraiser. Another member suggested 
broadening fundraising to include other animal 
rescue nonprofits in the area. If you suggested this 
and would like to work on this event next year 
with us, please contact either Fr. Joe or any 
member of the Pastoral Council. Thanks for the 
great suggestion!    
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FROM THE BOOK OF ANN MARIE 
 

Dear Parish Family, 

At NCYC (the National Catholic Youth Conference) last week, we got to hear a keynote from 
an amazing nun. Her name is Sr. Miriam James Heidland. Sr. Miriam knocked my socks off 
in many ways. I loved the sound of her voice, the way she told stories, the way she used 
humor. Most important, I also loved her message. 
After coming home, I watched a few things she has 

done on YouTube, and was drawn, in particular, to this quote:  

òOur vocation is a call to love. We are made in love, by love, and for 
love, so in whatever vocation we are called to, it will bring God the 
greatest glory, you the most joy, and the world the most beauty.ó  

What does it mean to live a true vocation? November is Vocation 
Awareness Month, and last year we hosted talks at the end of Mass: 
Sr. Mary OõBrien spoke about being a religious sister, Jane and Jeff 
Doyle spoke about their marriage, (now) Fr. Edmund Herzog talked 
about being a priest, and Juan Arroyo talked about being a lay 
member of the Missionaries of Jesus. In each of those talks, the 
speakers shared how they live out their vocation and what it has 
brought to their own lives and the life of the community. Each of these 
people live joyful lives. Their lives are regular ñdeadlines and 
struggles, chaos and beautyñbut their joyfulness always shines through.  

I am always attracted to the joy people feel when they are doing the thing they are most called to do. I mean 
that as broadly as possible. The four official vocations that we honor in the Catholic Church are wonderful, 
but not all of us live within one of them, and not everyone who lives within one of them lives that life with 
joy. Are you doing what brings you joy? If you are not, perhaps you are being nudged to do something else ñ
not only for your own joy, but because it will bring greater beauty into the world and will glorify God in a 
new and exciting way.  

Last weekend, I got to speak at NCYC. I have spoken at national conferences before, and it is always an 
honor. I used to do it as a jobñone that I lovedñso it is sometimes hard for me not to train and teach as 
regularly as I used to. When I get back up in front of a room full of people with a clicker in my hand, it feels 
like the place I am most called to beñI feel very authentically òme.ó This time, however, I had a group of 
cheerleaders in the back of the room with meñAshley, Fr. Joe, Jaymee Miller, and seven of our young 
peopleñand it was a different experience. Doing the workshop felt natural and good, but doing it from the 
heart of this community felt even better. My life has expanded not only because I know more about parish life 
now than I did before, but because I carry you with me into that room.  

The nudge that brought me here to St. Catherineõs has made a great life for me. As I have reconnected with 
my òoldó youth ministry friends throughout the past five years, they always tell me how happy I look. I am 
happy. Happier than I was before, because I think I am more in love with God and Godõs people because of 
the ministry that I get to do here. I think that the parish staff all feel the sameñthat we are genuinely called to 
be doing this very thing at this moment in our lives. I also know that just as I thought I would never leave my 
previous job, there may come a time when I am nudged to something new that seems impossible to me at this 
moment, but I now trust even more fully in the idea of following the path of joy for my own life.  

Is there something that is nudging you or calling to you? Even small changes bring about great joy when they 
help us to bring more beauty into the world. I invite you to think about Sr. Miriamõs quotation and see if it 
inspires you to either embrace your current path with greater joy, or to pursue the process of finding the next 
right thing for your life.  

Peace, 
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